
TOWN NEWS – MAY/JUNE 2019 
 

HAMPTON FALLS BOARD OF SELECTMEN  
Larry M. Smith, Chairman; Edward B. Beattie, Vice Chairman; Louis Gargiulo, Selectman 

 Page 1 

May/June 2019 

VIDEO RECORDING OF HAMPTON FALLS MUNICIPAL MEETINGS 

HAS ARRIVED 

In order to ensure openness and access to Town government, the Hampton Falls Selectboard has 

contracted with “Town Hall Streams” to record and make available to residents all municipal 

Board, Committee and Commission meetings conducted in the main hall and has established a 

policy relating to live and on demand streaming of Hampton Falls Municipal Boards, 

Committees and Commissions meetings.  A link has been added to the home page of the Town’s 

website (www.hamptonfalls.org) for access to live streaming of meetings on-line or viewing at a 

later date.   

BRUSH DUMP 

The Town’s Household Waste Collection Day is set for Saturday May 18, 8 am to 2 pm at the 

Hampton Falls Brush Dump at the corner of Drinkwater and Parsonage Roads.   

 

Effective 2018, there is only one day scheduled each year  

for bulky household waste collection. 

 

Dump stickers are not required for this Household Waste Disposal Day; instead, a $10 per trip 

fee will be charged.  Unexpired stickers will be honored until expiration. 

 
ITEMS ACCEPTED FOR DISPOSAL ON MAY 18 

White Goods Appliances, such as refrigerators, washing machines, hot water 

heaters, and dryers 

Bulky Items Large items, such as sofas, chairs, rugs, 

mattresses 

Tires The Town policy regarding the disposal of tires at the brush dump 

is as follows: 

 Only tires of 19” rim size or less 

 No more than 8 tires per household 

 No commercial tires 

 $2.00 for each un-mounted tire 

 Tires mounted on rims prohibited 

Electronics Recycling 

 

HOUSEHOLD WASTE 

COLLECTION DAY 

ONLY 

A container is available for the recycling of electronics. 

Acceptable items $20 per item: 

computers, computer monitors, printers/copiers/scanners/fax 

machines, 

televisions 

Projection televisions $35 each 

*Freon Removal $25.00 fee for appliances containing Freon 

Propane Tank Disposal $5.00 fee for 5, 10, 20-lb. tanks 

$20.00 fee for 30, 40 100-lb. tanks 

Wood Disposal – Only 

clean, untreated wood, 

that is able to be burned 

Auto/SUV/6’ bed Pickup/6’ Trailer:  $10 

8’ bed Pickup:  $15 (w/sideboards, add $5) 

Large Truck/12’trailer:  $20 

http://www.hamptonfalls.org/
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NO BRUSH, STUMPS, OR HAZARDOUS WASTE (EXCEPT MERCURY-Hg) 

ARE ACCEPTED ON HOUSEHOLD WASTE COLLECTION DAY 

 

Link to the Waste Disposal and Recycling: 

https://pinardwaste.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/03/Hampton-Falls-Broch_2019.pdf 

 

Disposal of Certain Products Containing Mercury (Hg) 

 The Town of Hampton Falls has benefited from a grant sponsored by the Town’s disposal 

contractor, Covanta Energy.  A Universal Waste Shed is located at the Town’s Brush Dump for 

the purpose of collecting certain products containing mercury; specifically, thermostats, mercury 

switches, florescent lamps, button cell batteries and alkaline batteries.   

 

Residents can also dispose these items during the 

annual Household Waste Collection Day on May 

18.  Thank you for your help in disposing of these 

items in a safe manner and protecting the 

environment! 

 

 

 

 

HOLLY E. KNOWLES - townclerk@hamptonfalls.org - 926-4618, Ext. 1 

2019 DOG LICENSES 

 

The 2019 dog tags are available from the Town Clerk’s office (in person or on-line).  ALL 

DOGS IN TOWN SHOULD BE LICENSED BY APRIL30 each year as required by state 

RSA 466:1. Rabies vaccination certificate(s) are only required if rabies expiration date has 

expired.  Each dog not licensed by May 31 will automatically receive an additional $25 civil 

forfeiture (RSA 466:13).  If you no longer own a dog(s), call 926-4618; Ext. 1, or E-mail us at 

townclerk@hamptonfalls.org; and we will remove your name from the list.   

 

VEHICLE REGISTRATION INFORMATION 

 

Please show photo I.D. for all motor vehicle transactions (for your insurance fraud protection). 

 

-Renewals and transfers require the original, current registration(s) RSA 261:168 (copies are to 

be kept in your vehicle(s). 

 

-A notarized Power of Attorney is required when signing a title application for another person 

(even your spouse). 

 

mailto:townclerk@hamptonfalls.org
mailto:townclerk@hamptonfalls.org
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-Please allow time for processing your transactions by arriving as far in advance of our closing 

times of noon and 3:30 p.m. as possible (by 11:45 a.m. or 3:15 p.m. at the very latest). 

 

-A limit of 2 “regular” (renewals) vehicle transactions per person after 3:15 p.m. please.  

Financial closeouts are required daily at 3:30 p.m.  Credit/debit card transactions are closed at 

3:15 p.m.  

 

-All transactions may be done through the mail if you can’t get in to our office (call 926-4618, 

Ext. 1 or E-mail us (townclerk@hamptonfalls.org) for instructions. 

 

-Only ONE check required payable to “Town of Hampton Falls” which now includes town and 

state fees for your vehicle registration(s). 

 

-All Major Credit/Debit Cards are accepted for payment.  An additional credit/debit card fee 

(percentage of your total amount) applies to all card transactions. 

 

Cash payments should be as close to the amount due as possible -- no large bills please (we keep 

limited cash). 

INTERNET VEHICLE RENEWALS 

 

We recommend completing your vehicle renewal(s) over the internet (E-Reg).  Click on the plate 

link on the Town Clerk’s web page (www.hamptonfalls.org) for instructions, and you will 

receive your registration(s) and decal(s) through the mail.  Renewals over 3 months late and 

residents wanting to make changes, complete transfers or obtain new plates will still need to 

come in to the office. 

FILING FOR A MARRIAGE LICENSE 

 

Please call ahead to schedule an early afternoon appointment when coming in to apply for a new 

marriage license.  Limited staff prevents us from being able to process a license “on the spot.”  

The cost is $50 and requires both persons’ I.Ds and final divorce or death certificates if filing for 

a subsequent marriage other than your first. 

 

VITAL RECORDS AND 3-YEAR 

DUMP STICKERS ON-LINE 

 

You can request “certified” copies of NH Birth, Death, Marriage and Divorce certificates on-line 

by choosing Vital Records on the town web page which will take you to EB2Gov for processing. 

Limited staff prevents us from being able to produce certified copies “on the spot.”  Requests for 

self-cling, 3-year brush dump stickers are available on-line or from the Town Clerk’s office at a 

cost of $30 each. 

 

 

 

mailto:townclerk@hamptonfalls.org
http://www.hamptonfalls.org/
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TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE CLOSED FRIDAYS 

 

A reminder that the Town Clerk’s office will be closed on Fridays from June through December. 

 

TAX COLLECTOR – Stephanie Grant – 926-1848, Ext. 4 

IMPORTANT! Many of you are using online banking.  Please schedule your payment to 

arrive on or before the due date. Most systems require 5 – 6 days to deliver a payment.  Please do 

not postdate your check, by law we cannot hold your check in the office until the posted check 

date.  The check will be returned to you if the check is postdated and could result in the payment 

being late and incurring interest. 

 

The first tax bill for 2019 will be mailed in May and will be due in July.  In addition to 

mailing your payment you can deposit a check in the lock box by the Town Hall front entrance 

or in the hallway outside of the Tax Collector’s office. If you would like a receipt, please provide 

us with a self-addressed, stamped envelope.  

 

You can also make payments online at www.hamptonfalls.org, on the right hand side of 

the home page.  Please be aware that there is a $0.95 bank fee for using an online check or 

2.95% to use credit cards. 

 

Tax liens were executed for 2018 delinquent taxes on April 11, 2019.  Interest on 

delinquent taxes is calculated on a daily basis.  Please go online or call this office to obtain an 

accurate balance due.  If you have any questions regarding your taxes, interest, setting up a 

payment schedule or need copies of your paid receipts for the IRS, please call the tax office at 

926-4618 ext. 4. 

 

Many of you have inquired about the State claim forms for Low and Moderate Income 

Homeowners Property Tax Relief.  If you have qualified for the program in prior years, the claim 

form will be sent to you after May 1, 2019. If you would like to apply for the program and have 

not done so before, the (DP-8) Forms will be available in Town Hall after May 1st. Call (603) 

271-2192 or go to www.revenue.nh.gov/forms/low_mod_program.htm for more information. 

 

FIRE DEPARTMENT- Jay Lord – 926-5752 

Spring is here and we remind you of a few items and other services that HFFD offers besides 

emergency ambulance and fires calls. 

 Time to renew your annual fire permits for fire pits, Chimineas, or portable fire rings 

(brush piles still need a separate 1-day permit). 

 Check your batteries in smoke and/or carbon monoxide detectors.  

 Fire extinguishers should be turned upside down and shaken if they have been motionless 

for a long period of time and gauges should be in the ‘green.’   

 We teach CPR and First-aid classes. 

 We offer blood pressure checks and baby seat vehicle installations. 

http://www.revenue.nh.gov/forms/low_mod_program.htm
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 We will do a home fire safety inspection and help you develop a fire safety plan. 

 Provide information on ‘emergency preparedness kits.’  

 We offer fire extinguisher classes. 

 Station tours / Q&A for kids of all ages are available anytime. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTOR - Mark Sikorski – 926-1848, Ext. 5 

 

MOSQUITO CONTROL - The mosquito control program begins in April.  Crews check 

swamps, woodland pools, ditches, salt marshes, storm drains and other shallow, stagnant water 

for mosquito larvae.  When mosquitoes are found, insecticides are used.  We all need to do our 

part to protect our families from this potentially life altering illness. The steps are simple and 

only require a little diligence by making sure standing water is not allowed to pool in little, or 

unused items like old tires, playground equipment, sandboxes, or anything that can hold water 

for the larvae to breed. 

 

Residents who do not want their wetlands treated may use Dragon Mosquito’s No-Spray 

Registry online at www.DragonMosquito.com/No-Spray-Registry or write to Dragon Mosquito 

Control, P. O. Box 46, Stratham, NH 03885.  Be sure to include your name, physical address, 

phone number, and a description of your property with boundaries.  Residents who would like to 

have their stagnant water checked for mosquitoes may call the office at 734-4144 or email 

Info@DragonMosquito.com.  There is no charge for this service.  Contact them for more 

information on spray dates, location, materials used, precautions or other concerns. 

 

CONSIDERING A SUMMER PROJECT? - With warm weather on our doorstep, the projects 

we envisioned during the winter are now on the shortlist.  Before you spend your hard earned 

money, remember that permits are required for most, if not all building projects in or around 

your home.  There are many things to factor in such as setbacks from property lines and 

wetlands.  Adding a bedroom or accessory dwelling to your home may require a new septic 

design. Time must be allocated for design and approval.  Do you know where your underground 

utilities and septic system are located before any digging is done? Call the building office as part 

of the planning process. We can help get everything in place. 

 

HISTORICAL SOCIETY – Anne Coombs, Secretary 

 

Spring has sprung, flowers are blooming and everyone is becoming more active as they 

bloom coming out of winter hibernation.  The Hampton Falls Historical Society is blossoming 

with ideas for the upcoming year(s).  The society has begun the process of interviewing 

architects to help realize our vision for the museum. We need to convert our old library into a 

space that efficiently and safely stores our artifacts, janitorial items and provides space for public 

meetings, board meetings, exhibit display, office space and study space. In addition, the building 

needs an upgrade of the electrical and HVAC systems. We are so excited about this project and 

hope to have it realized by the town celebration of 2022.  Volunteers are needed to help bring 

http://www.dragonmosquito.com/No-Spray-Registry
mailto:Info@DragonMosquito.com
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this to fruition.  This building is and contains the town’s history, supported by our residents and 

former residents. Please give us an assist in any manner you are able, large or small. 

 

Linda Hladik, a Trustee of the Board, continues to research the history of holders of the 

Boston Post Cane which is held by the oldest resident in town.  Upon passing, the cane then 

passes to the next oldest resident.  The first cane was presented in 1909 to Josephy W. Moulton.  

The current holder is Mary Titus.  Linda has found quite a few of the holders over the years but 

there are gaps.  If anyone has any information or pictures, we would appreciate learning about 

whatever you have in order to complete this research project and fill in those gaps.  The original 

cane currently resides in a lovely display case in the Town Hall.  The holder actually has a 

replica of the original.  Please email hfhsnh@gmail.com or call Linda at 978.417.1034 with any 

information you may have.   

 

Jim and Gisela Manna, owners of a local Garden Center and residents of our town, have 

offered to fill and tend the flower urns on the front portico of the Museum.  We are planning to 

have them do the arrangement as a free workshop for container flowers which will be open to the 

public at the Museum.  The date is to be announced so please watch for emails and check us on 

Facebook. 

 

Historical Society membership runs from May 1
st
 thru April 30

th
 of the following year.  

Membership renewal or to join postcards will be in the mail soon.  The cards are a picture of 

farming in the yesteryears and a good example of Hampton Falls’ history.  We are a 501(c)(3) 

non-profit entity and receive no tax based dollars to support our operational costs.  Your 

donations and dues help cover the costs of our endeavors to maintain our historical building and 

collection contained within.   

 

Please like us on Facebook and visit us at www.hamptonfallshs.org 

 

HERITAGE COMMISSION - Beverly Mutrie, Chair 

The Heritage Commission has been meeting regularly every month and at our last meeting, we 

re-elected Beverly Mutrie, Chair, David French, Vice-Chair with Beverly filling in as Secretary.  

We welcomed Lou Gargiulo, Selectman, as our fifth member with full voting powers.  The other 

two Commissioners are Mary Ann Hill and Phil Chura.  

 

Commissioner Phil Chura, a local photographer, has been actively taking pictures of historic 

homes with his still camera and his drone. He has enjoyed learning about his neighbors and their 

dwellings.  The pictures will be put into our database of Historic Resources for future 

submissions to the State Register or just discover the progression of settlement since the early 

1700s of the town as well as document the architecture of our oldest buildings.  We are still 

looking for the Warren Brown Boulder at the corner of Old Stage and Brown Roads.  Please let 

us know if you can pinpoint it in the overgrowth. 

 

mailto:hfhsnh@gmail.com
http://www.hamptonfallshs.org/
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We sincerely thank the voters for supporting our Heritage Warrant Article this year as we are 

also contemplating putting the Joseph Cram house, built in 1835, on the State Historic Register, 

which will be costly.  The Cram house and barn at 223 Exeter Road, was later home to the Rev. 

William A. Cram family, of which Ralph Adams Cram, the famous architect, was one of the 

sons.  We will be discussing this and other possible State Historic Register candidates in the 

coming year and hoping to have at least one done by 2022 for our 300th town anniversary. 

 

Over the winter we have diligently been working on a Guidebook of Historical Resources for our 

Town along with other regular business, including monitoring our Heritage Fund, researching 

historic house plaque makers, researching the two memorial bridges in town and reviewing a 

demolition permit for 86 Drinkwater Road.  Sound Interesting? 

 

We welcome other prospective alternate Commissioners to attend our monthly meetings, usually 

on the 2nd Monday at 2 PM at the Town Hall. Learning more about our town's architecture along 

with our history is apropos for those who care about our heritage. Come join us! 



Library News for May-June, 2019 

Spring is always a good time to remind everyone of the varied resources that your Library has to 

offer. Yes, the Library has very nice books, magazines, movies, and books on CD.  The Library 

also provides free access to eBooks and audiobooks through the Overdrive platform.  We offer 

quality educational and cultural programs for adults and children. Would you like to view the 

night skies this summer?  Check out a telescope from the Library!  Are you traveling abroad this 

summer?  Ask about a free language lesson service.  Looking for someplace to take the kids or 

out-of-town visitors?  We have passes to local museums for free or reduced rates.  Planning a 

hike?  Check out our new backpacks!   

 

Fond Farewell 

Please join us on Wednesday, May 29 to extend best wishes to Youth Services Librarian Carol 

Sanborn on her retirement after 17 years of story times, summer reading programs, Santa Parties, 

and children’s programs! There will be an open house at the Library from 3:00 to 7:30 p.m. to 

bid Carol the best in her retirement. 

 

Programs: 

The month of May will be a very busy month at the Library!  Darryl Thompson will present The 

Shaker Legacy on Saturday, May 4 at 1:00 p.m.  The Shakers made ingenious contributions to 

diverse fields such as agriculture, medicine, music, and furniture design.  Darryl will explore 

these contributions as well as share his personal stories of the Canterbury Shakers.  This program 

is sponsored by NH Humanities. 

On Thursday, May 9 at 6:30 p.m. Professor of Art and Design Lance Hidy will discuss the 

famed photographer and environmentalist Ansel Adams.  This program is sponsored by The 

Friends of the Library. 

The Hampton Falls Conservation Commission will present an informational session on Invasive 

Plants on Thursday, May 16 at 6:30 p.m.  Learn how to identify and control invasive plants. 

Looking ahead to June, Stephen Hale of Open World Explorers will be here on Thursday, June 

6 at 6:30 p.m. for a presentation on Backyard Birds. Again, the Friends of the Library have 

sponsored this event. 

 

Museum Passes: 

The Library offers passes for free or reduced admission to the following museums:  The Currier 

Museum in Manchester, the Museum of Fine Arts in Boston, Strawbery Banke in Portsmouth, 

the American Independence Museum in Exeter, and the Wright Museum of World War II in 

Wolfeboro.  This year, the Friends of the Library have added passes to the McAuliffe-Shepard 

Discovery Center in Concord, and to the many facilities in Historic New England and NH State 

Parks.  Call or visit the Library to reserve a pass. 

 

Book Group for Grownups: 

On Thursday, May 30, the adult book group will be discussing The Widows of Malabar Hill by 

Sujata Massey. This book is a murder mystery set in India in 1921.  Perveen Mistry, the daughter 

of a respected Zoroastrian family, has just joined her father’s law firm.  She finds herself in a 

unique position to investigate a murder in a household where females live in strict seclusion. 

On Thursday, June 27, the group will discuss The Library Book by acclaimed author Susan 

Orlean. In 1986, a disastrous fire struck the Los Angeles Public Library. Did someone 



deliberately set fire to the library?   In addition to following the suspected arson case, the author 

depicts the roles that public libraries have played in American communities. 

 

New Backpacks: 

Besides funding museum passes, the Friends and Trustees of the Hampton Falls Free Library 

have created three backpacks. These backpacks contain everything you need for a day in nature, 

such as binoculars, compasses, and trail maps. There is a backpack for the Seacoast, the 

mountains, and a shoulder bag for birding.  Check out a backpack just like a book and enjoy the 

great outdoors! 

 

New Feature: 

Check our new Instagram link on the Library website.  The staff has been posting photos of new 

books, displays, events and other offerings.  Follow us on Instagram! 

 

Holiday Closing: 

The Library will be closed from Saturday, May 25 through Monday, May 27 to observe the 

Memorial Day weekend.  We will re-open on Tuesday, May 28 at 10 a.m.  Please remember 

that we will be open shorter Saturday hours starting June 2.   During the summer months, we will 

be open from 10-1 on Saturdays. 

 

Summer Reading for Adults: 

 We are finalizing plans for the program, but we will begin the same day as the Youth Summer 

Reading Program and kick off the season on Wednesday, June 19.  The adult program will once 

again feature a chance to win prizes donated by local merchants and the Friends of the Library. 

Last year, a record-setting 105 adults read 595 books.  Can we exceed that number this summer? 

 

In Closing: 

“I would be most content if my children grew up to be the kind of people who think decorating 

consists mostly of building enough bookshelves.”  Anna Quindlen. 

Barbara Tosiano 

Library Director 

 

LIBRARY YOUTH SERVICES 

CHECK IT OUT! 

 

As many of you know I will be retiring at the end of May.  I have loved being a part of this 

wonderful community and working with the great staff at the library in my position as Head of 

Youth Services.  I leave with so many fond memories of the children, youths and adults I have 

been so fortunate to get to know.  It has been a real privilege.  Thank you for making my time at 

the library so special in so many ways, for embracing me in your community and showing me so 

much kindness.   

 

I am looking forward to spending time with family, enjoying the many crafts and athletic 

endeavors I love to do and trying some new things (yes, I have a list made up!).  Thank you 

again for so many wonderful years! 

 



Story Times: 

Baby-Toddler Story Times held on Tuesdays at 10:30 AM will run through May 21
st
.  There 

will be a short break and the program will start again on June 18
th

.   

 

The current Tuesday 1
st
 – 4

th
 Grade After-School Story Time, the Wednesday (1:30 PM 

and Kindergarten Club) and Thursday 10:30 AM Story Time Sessions will end on May 21
st
, 

22
nd

 and 23
rd

 respectively.  There is still space in the Wednesday 1:30 PM Story Time.  Please 

call to sign up.  

 

The Novel ideas 5
th

 – 8
th

 Grade Book Discussion Group will meet Wednesday, May 15
th 

from 

6:30 – 7:15 PM.  New members are always welcome.  Books are available at the Library.  Dates 

and times of future discussions are still to be determined. 

 

Special Programs! 

Lego Club!  Thursday, May 16
th

 from 4 – 4:45 PM for children in Kindergarten on up.  

Dates and times of future Lego Clubs are still to be determined. The Legos will be provided (but 

stay in the Library so we’ll have them for the next program!).  Come ready to use your 

imagination!  Please sign up as space is limited.  Please note, this is not a program that 

children should take the bus to the Library. 

Yoga!  The schedule is as follows:  5
th

 – 8
th

 Grade: Wednesday, May 1st from 6:30 -7:30 PM.  

K – 4
th

 Grade: Thursday, May 2
nd

 from 4 – 4:45 PM   Ages 2 – 5 with a parent or caregiver: 

Fridays, May 3
rd

 and May 17
th

 from 10:30 – 11 AM.  Please sign up for each class individually 

in advance as space is limited.  Each class will have its own sign up. 

 

Summer Reading! 

Planning has already begun for the Summer Reading Program, “A Universe of Stories”.  Please 

mark your calendar for Wednesday, June 19
th

 from 5:30 – 7 PM for the Summer Reading 

Kick-off Party! Some of the events already scheduled include Wildlife Encounters (sponsored 

in part by the Hampton Falls Boy Scouts), the SPCA, the Boston Museum of Science “Science 

Magic!, Magician Peter Boie, Hampstead Stage Company, the Annual Talent Show and 

musician Mr. Aaron. There is more to come!  A full schedule will be available in early June. 

 

Like to help sponsor a summer reading program?  Please see Carol or Barbara if you are 

interested in fully or partially sponsoring a Summer Reading Program.  Everything helps! 

 

Wish List!  I am getting the “Treasure Chest” ready for the summer reading program.  

Donations of new items such as left-over party prizes, crafts, small toys, etc. are welcome!  Feel 

free to give me a call if you have any questions.  Thank you in advance! 

 

Parting Thoughts: 

“How lucky I am to have something that makes saying goodbye so hard.” 

-Attributed to “Winnie the Pooh” by A. A. Milne 

 

Carol Sanborn 

Head of Youth Services 
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School Board News 

 

The School Board is happy to report that the addition project is on schedule and under budget. 

The Board would like to thank the build team (and mother nature) for being so diligent in the bid 

process, leading to significant savings.  As a result of the savings the SB will be able to complete 

additional projects that were originally presented to the town’s CIP committee last year.  

Because of the savings, the Board will be able to complete the renovation of the cafeteria, 

renovation of the gymnasium, complete the new parking lot, furnish the new addition and likely 

replace the blue windows in the new cafeteria and along route 88.  We will be able to complete 

these projects without having to come back to the taxpayers as originally anticipated.   

 

The Board has also voted to accept a gift of up to $75,000 for the creation of a new playground 

and nature area.  The Board would like to thank the many citizens in town that are donating time, 

money and equipment to this project as well fundraising for this project.  Please be on the 

lookout for opportunities to contribute to various fundraising opportunities.    

 

The Board wishes Dr. Ronna Cadarette good luck as she moves on to the next steps in her 

journey. Over the past few years Dr. Cadarette has been instrumental in many programs that 

have benefitted the staff and students across the SAU and the Hampton Falls District. 

 

Happenings at Lincoln Akerman School 

 

The students and staff are busy completing projects and assessments as the school year winds 

down. Some events that May and June bring: 

Mother/Son Event 

Grade Five DARE Graduation 

Grandparent Luncheon 

Eighth Grade New York City Trip 

End of the Year recognitions 

Eighth Grade Graduation 

 

For more information go to the school website or stop in and visit. If you would like a tour, 

please call the office to see what a typical day is like at LAS. 

 

Current Hampton Falls School Board Members 

 

Congratulations to Greg Parish and Greg Marrow for securing their seats on the School Board. 

 

Mark Lane, Vice Chair    mlane@sau21.org 

Greg Parish, Chair     gparish@sau21.org 

Pamela Miller      pmiller@sau21.org 

John Bailly      jbailly@sau21.org  

Greg Marrow     gmarrow@sau21.org 

 

mailto:jbailly@sau21.org


The Hampton Falls School Board usually meets once a month for regular meetings on the second 

Thursday of each month. Hampton Falls residents are encouraged to attend meetings. Or, you 

can watch us on the internet, as we are streaming our monthly meetings live (you can also watch 

them later in the archive form as well). The online meeting video library can be accessed on the 

LAS home page (www.sau21.org/las). Information about meeting dates and times, agendas and 

minutes are available on line at www.sau21.org. 

 

Hampton Falls Representative to the Winnacunnet School Board 

 

David Gandt       dgandt@sau21.org 

 

As Spring warms up so do the numerous activities at Winnacunnet. Just go to the school website 

and check the calendar. Some things you will find are Spring concerts and banquets, proms and 

graduation! 

 

Winnacunnet School Board meetings are usually scheduled on the 3rd Wednesday of the month.  

Meeting agendas, minutes and videos are available on line at www.sau21.org. 

http://www.sau21.org/
http://www.sau21.org/

